From: Nevile, Chris

Sent: 08 March 2022 12:46

To: David Peckford

Subject: Hatch End Development - Ref 21/01223/F

Dear Mr Peckford
| have written to Cherwell Council and our Parish Council on this proposed development many times
before. Once again | strongly urge you to reject this application for the reasons set out below :

e Road safety in Steeple Aston. The roads in SA are quite narrow especially along Northside
and Southside and up Paines Hill to the School. There is a growing danger to children and all
walkers on these roads from the current level of traffic. It would be reckless to increase the
risk by sanctioning this development.

e Theroads in the village were not built to sustain the level of traffic they already have and
could not feasibly handle an increase. Our house on Paines Hill already suffers severe
vibration when commercial vehicles or HGVs go by. We are having this assessed for
structural damage and will be advising the local authorities if our fears are realised.

| strongly object to this Development as | fear it will increase dangers to road users in the village and
possible injuries or even death. Please can you consider my views at the hearing. Thank you.
Chris ( & Caroline )Nevile ( Wickhams, Paines Hill, Steeple Aston)



